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Summer 2021 Newsletter 
 
Parish Council Elections 
Following the closing date for receipt of nominations for Parish Councillors, only one nomination was 
received, Councillor Michelle Sidebottom. DMBC appointed two of the Ward Councillors to the Local 
Council to undertake the co-option process.  The Parish Council met on 11th June 2021 and the 
following applicants were co-opted onto the Parish Council: David Chorlton, Yvonne Butterworth, 
Neville Williams, Stephen Ward, Joanne Rushby and Robert Dennis.  Councillor Sidebottom will 
remain Chairman for the forecoming year and Councillor Chorlton was voted Vice Chairman. 
 
The Parish Council would like to express their thanks to the previous Councillors whose term of office 
ended recently - Jennifer Worthington, Marjorie Cagill and Alica Whittaker. 
 
Parish Council Meetings 
The next Parish Council meeting will be on Wednesday 7th July 2021 and the Agenda will be posted on 
the parish council website, notice boards and facebook page.  Please inform the Clerk if you wish to 
attend due to COVID guidance. 
 
Police ‘Drop In’ Session Planned for 28th July 2021  
The date for the next police ‘Drop In’ session has been arranged for the above date at Kilham Hall 
Meeting Room starting at 6.30pm.  Additional Sessions have been arranged for 29th September 2021 
at 1.30pm and 24th November 2021 at 6.30pm 
 
Anti Social Behaviour 
Anti-social behaviour will not be tolerated by the Parish Council and it has worked closely with South 
Yorkshire PCSO’s regarding past incidents. CCTV installed at the hall has been used successfully to 
identify individuals involved and action has been taken. 
 
Acquisition of a Multi Use Games Area (MUGA) 
Work is still ongoing regarding the acquisition of a MUGA.  This work will be funded from the Section 
106 expenditure and will be progressed through the normal planning process once the legal 
agreement has been finalised.  
 
Keeping the Parish of Cantley with Branton Tidy 
Thanks are again expressed to those giving up their time to take part in the May 2021 litter pick in 
Branton and Old Cantley keeping the area free from litter and hazards. A further litter pick will be 
arranged in due course. 
 
Use of Kilham Hall Car Park 
The Parish Council are considering its options with regards to making full use of the car park wherever 
possible and a decision will be made at July’s meeting. 
 
Parish Council Facebook Page 
In March 2021 the Parish Council established a facebook page where it intends to share useful 
information.  Please search Cantley with Branton Parish Council on facebook and like our page.  
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